
April 25 2020 

 

 

Council of Douro Dummer Township, 

 

Once again I find myself writing to the council due to the poor conditions of the road that I live on.  

I am certainly supporting the Daleview Rd. project. 

Truthfully, I don’t expect that the road will ever be back in a satisfactory condition as it was when I 

moved in …………………….in 1998. 

But really, I am hoping that in this crucial time of the Covid 19 virus that something can be done with the 

DUST on the road. As you know the virus does attack the lungs and as a medical professional I can 

assure you that breathing in dust day after day does not improve the lung health of the folks on this 

road.  

To say nothing of the fact that our shrubs and houses are covered in dust. It is not worth washing our 

windows because they are covered in dust in a few hours. Also not able to hang out wash due to dust. 

I implore you to do something ….I think we have been asking for a solution to this problem for a long 

enough time. We even voted in a new councillor in hopes that the issue would be worked on. This has 

been to no avail.  

Please let me know what one must do to be listened to ….no not listened to……we’ve done that….to get 

someone’s attention.  

We have issues with potholes, speed, DUST, and blatant disregard for our comfort and health.  

I know that we are dealing with many issues at this time but some attention to the dust on this road 

cannot be such a big deal.  

Thank you, 

Susan Malan 


